
 

U.S. COAST GUARD AUXILIARY 
District Eleven North Region 

DIVISION COMMANDER’S REPORT 

To: COMO Mary Kirkwood      14 Apr 2019  

From: Paul Custance, Division Commander                                Division:  113-07 

HIGHLIGHTS 
1. ABS Class  
2. 2019 D-Train  
3. 2019 Ops Patrols 
4. Gar 2.0 

DETAILS: 
(1) ABS Class: Division 7 is actively promoting Public Education this year after our highly 

successful Boat Show in February. We have a number of ABS courses being taught 
throughout the month of April, and will be holding more ABS classes every month till 
September. Year-to-date we have taught eight classes. 

(2) 2019 D-Train: We had twenty-two members attend D-Train.  Our members put 
together a wonderful Fun Night, and it was a big success.  Bravo Zulu to all the 
members that made it happen from our Division. Certificates of Appreciation have 
been presented to the members that participated and made this event successful. 

       Note: please check out the photos of D-Train 2019 Fun Night on the District Photo 
Gallery!  

(3) 2019 Operations Patrols: We will be resuming Ops patrols very shortly after our winter 
hiatus - our members are anxious to get on the water. We are anticipating a number of 
new members working on becoming boat crew qualified this year, as well as a couple 
new coxswains. We are also anticipating a couple new facilities being added to our 
Division. 

(4) Gar 2.0 Risk Management: We continue to encourage members to complete the initial 
on-line Risk Management course no later than April 30th. 

PROJECTS:   None 

CHALLENGES/OBSTACLES  
       1.    Work to attract more new members. 

2. Continue to encourage our current membership to stay active. 

1. Re-activate our inactive members through fellowship activities. 

2. Increase our number of boat crew members with encouragement, training, and mentoring. 

AGENCY INTERACTION: 
1. None currently  

Upcoming Dates: 

• May 02: Crew and Coxswains Operation Workshop 

• NSBW: May 18—24 

• May 21: Safe Kids Health and Safety Fair in Southfield Park in Heber, Utah


